                                                                                                                         Summer Term, 2025
Dear Parents, 

Welcome back to a new term. We hope you have had a peaceful and restful break and that this letter gives you key information that you will need for the coming term.

During this term, the children will recap features of different genres such as poetry, non-fiction and fiction in our Literacy lessons. They will be writing Fairy tale narratives (based on switching key factors of well-known fairy tales), composing their own Crime and punishment information texts, and learn about famous artists and their styles of art, such as Frida Kahlo, Banksy, and Van Gogh. Also, the children will continue to develop their reading comprehension skills: prediction, retrieval, inference, explaining and justifying. These comprehension activities will be both stand-alone and embedded into their writing units.
In our Numeracy lessons, the children will develop their understanding of Algebra, Geometry (angles, coordinates, translation and reflections of shapes, and lines of symmetry), Statistics (reading and interpreting timetables, pie charts, line and bar graphs), and Measurements (converting between measurements and exploring imperial measures). The homework that is set each week recaps topics which we have recently covered or areas of revision; please ensure that your child applies full effort to their home learning as it will help to consolidate their learning in that area.
In our RE lessons during the first half term, we will complete the topic “To the Ends of the Earth.” Throughout this unit of work, the children will continue to journey with St. John’s gospel. They will look at how St John’s account of the Resurrection alludes back to the narrative of humanity's fall from the creation stories and shows that in Jesus, the relationship with God is restored. The children will attend regular masses, which you are most welcome to participate in, or you can stream these services online at https://www.churchservices.tv/enfield 
In our History lessons, we will be learning about the Victorians and the impact which this period of history has had on our lives today. In Art, we will be exploring a unit called ‘Cultural Traditions in Art’; the children will be replicating and then creating some of their own designs which represent their own individual cultures and traditions. In Science, the children will explore two units of study: Life Cycles and Reproduction and Forces. The children will have lots of opportunities to develop their scientific knowledge and understanding and to earn their Science Ninja stickers for their efforts with their Scientific enquiry. The children are welcome to bring in any information or research to help them with their studies.
At present, Year 5 is timetabled for P.E twice a week. These days are Tuesday and Thursday. The children are allowed to wear blue tracksuit tops, bottoms and trainers for outdoor P.E. As was the case last term, they will continue to come into school in their PE kits on their allocated PE day. Please ensure that your child has their PE shoes with them in their bag, as they need to come to school dressed in their normal school shoes. In addition, weekly swimming lessons will commence for the children in May; please be aware that separate letters relating to this will be sent home with your child. 
Homework will be given out on Wednesday and should be fully completed to the best of their ability and returned to school the following Monday. Please ensure that your child continues to read each night for at least 20 minutes and that an adult has heard them. Their reading record should be signed each night and returned to school each day. Reading Records are checked on a Wednesday. Children who do not have sufficient evidence of reading to an adult will be given Reading Comprehension activities to complete at home and return the following day.
We will continue focusing on Thinking Skills, a whole-school approach. By using thinking hats, maps, and habits of mind, we hope to develop children’s thinking and higher-order questioning. 

We hope that your child will have an enjoyable term at St Mary’s. Should you have any concerns regarding your child, please feel free to speak to any member of the year 5/6 team any time after school.
Yours sincerely,
Mrs Egboh and Mrs Martin

